
August 2016 Mr. Jerome M. Davis, Superintendent 

CLEARVIEW NEWS 

Message from the Superintendent of Schools 

Welcome to the start of the 2016-2017 school year. I am looking forward to another fantastic year in the Clearview 

Local Schools district. The summer has certainly flown by quickly. Soon the students will be back in school, the big 

yellow busses will be out making frequent stops, and the bright lights and announcements from the football games 

will be seen and heard on Friday nights. That is a sure sign that school is back in session. I am excited that we will 

soon embark upon those days. Those are refreshing signs that show we are blessed to have students in our lives 

whose futures we have been allowed to help shape and mold. 
 

I am excited to see the radiant glow on the faces of our students upon first walking through the halls after being gone 

for the entire summer. The smiles on their faces are simply amazing and contagious. I encourage all of you who are 

reading this newsletter to take the time and smile a little more. Make your smile just as contagious. You will never 

know how much your smile will brighten someone’s day. 
 

The first day of school for students in grades 1-12 is August 17, 2016.  Note: This does not include kindergarten.  

Kindergarten screening will take place on August 17th and 18th at Vincent Elementary School with an Open House 

on August 19th from 3:30-5:00pm. The first official day for ALL kindergarteners will be August 24th.    
 

In case you do not know them, the following administrators and supervisors are also here to serve and make       

Clearview a better place: 

 

 Mr. W. Davies  VES Principal    Mr. M. Collier  Athletic Director 

 Mrs. L. Manning DMS Principal    Mrs. D. Morell  Special Education Director 

 Mrs. P. Reinhart DMS Asst. Principal  Mrs. V. Timko  Curriculum Director 

 Mrs. N. Rothacker CHS Principal    Mr. M. Smarsh  Maintenance Supervisor 

 Mr. M. Newman CHS Asst. Principal   Mr. G. Brown  Transportation Supervisor 

           Mrs. D. Baker  Food Service Supervisor 
 

As I enter my 24th year in education, I still feel the excitement and eagerness to begin school just as I did during my 

first year of teaching. The thrill is still alive. What makes that thrill even better is the fact that I work for one of the 

best school districts in Lorain County. It is an honor and a privilege to serve as your superintendent. So, as we enter 

the 2016-2017 school year, please remember that my door is always open. I am available by phone at 440.233.5412 

or via email at Jerome.Davis@clearviewschools.org.  I am here to assist you with your 

educational needs. I am also here if you simply need a shoulder to lean on or  

an ear to hear.   
 

Don’t forget to follow me on Twitter @SuptJeromeDavis. 

 

I look forward to another fantastic year here in the Clearview Local Schools district, 

where EXCELLENCE is what we strive to achieve daily.   

 

 

Jerome M. Davis 
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CHS - Noeleen Rothacker and Michael Newman 
Thank you for allowing us, to serve as your Principal and Assistant Principal. Your support is very important to the 

success of your children and our students!  

 

This past school year, the administrative team focused heavily on fostering the relationship between the Clearview 

community and the high school by establishing numerous building activities designed to bring the staff/administration 

and parents together around traditional holiday events.   

 

In October, students and staff worked together to kick off our first annual Halloween Walk. This was a tremendous 

success where half of the rooms in the building were decorated for the kids with activities and candy stations creating 

a safe and fun trick-or-treat experience for everyone. The turnout was far beyond what was expected! The event was 

so successful that immediately following, we had students and staff already planning to make things bigger and better 

for next year.   

 

For our winter celebration, Santa Claus made a visit to the high school and rooms were set up to reflect a traditional 

holiday experience with snacks, ornament making, and many of our favorite holiday movies playing like Rudolph and 

the Grinch. We would also like to expand this next year as well and create a North Pole village while coordinating    

activities with Vincent Elementary. 
 

Spring activities included meeting the Easter Bunny, an egg hunt and face painting. While centered around the kids, 

these gatherings are a great opportunity for parents, teachers and administrators to get to know one another in a more 

relaxed and casual environment, and gives our students the chance to give back to their community and help to          

develop and maintain the “Clearview Family” atmosphere, which we are all so proud to be a part of. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                             

In an effort to further class cohesion and a sense of community within the high school, the administrative team and 

teachers created class spirit challenges throughout the year in which each grade level united together in an effort to 

demonstrate the most class spirit by competing in numerous challenges designed to create a bond and sense of family 

within each grade.  Rather than just “spirit week,” we extended this throughout the entire school year and have plans to 

expand our efforts next year.                                                                                                                                                                                                 

                 

SHFT           

   ~ Added 3 new college credit classes bringing the  

 total  to 19 credits possible. These new classes are                           

 Introduction to Exercise Science, Fitness & Health   

        Foundations, and Medical Terminology. The 3 of  

 these are new CTAG classes that are guaranteed to 

 transfer to any public university in Ohio. 

 
 

 Of course the annual SHFT trip took place at Mohican 

 and Common Ground. Although it rained quite a  

 bit, students still got to experience zip-lining, team  

 building games, low ropes/high ropes course, and  

 canoeing.  The  weekend focused on teambuilding,  

 critical thinking, leadership, and communication.                                                                                      
 

   

 

The Scholastic Challenge Team was busy this year. 

They participated in the Erie Shores Conference Fall 

competition, Patriot Conference Winter competition, 

and on WEOL’s “Scholastic Games”. This year there 

were Varsity and Junior Varsity matches in both       

conference competitions. 

Team members this year were: Seniors Justin Burgos, 

Angela Knick, Colin McComas and Kyle Rosser;   

Juniors Aaron Lien and Josh Ramos; Sophomores   

Elizabeth Gunter, Brooke Hammill and Josette Leon; 

and Freshman Maria Calderon. This was a strong    

senior group and they will be missed. 
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   Community Eligibility Provision  

  Breakfast and Lunch Program 
 

Once again we will be offering free Breakfast and Lunch      

to all Clearview Students. I can’t stress enough how  

important it is that all students eat lunch in order for us to 

keep this program. I’m also sending home with your child a  

Household Information Survey. This will determine book  

fee waiver eligibility. Please complete it with all of the    

people residing in your home. I also need the school your 

child is attending.  If these are not returned, your child will 

have to pay book fees.  
 

Thank you, 

Darlene Baker 

Director of Food Services 

Clearview Local Schools 

440-233-5412  ext.1316 
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                                    Clearview Book Club 2015-2016 
This was the 10th  year for the Book club. The students read 5 books (Thirteen Reasons 

Why, If You Find Me, Cinder, The Fifth Wave, Paper Towns) and met approximately once 

per month. We focused  primarily on contemporary fiction and had many worthwhile      

discussions. Our total number of  participants this year was 21 which included all grade 

levels. Some students participated for only one book and others for all five titles. The      

students have already given me suggestions for what books we should read next year. The 

students and I would like to thank the Clearview Educational Foundation for funding our 

Book Club Grant this year. 

Book Club Participants - Genesis Babb, Natalie Beatty, Aubrie Borbas, Justin Burgos, Maria 

Calderon, Angelina Flores, Brooke Hammill, Jocelyn Herera, Olivia Horstmann, Angela Knick, Josette Leon, Katy McCardle, 

Colin McComas, Jessica Schrenkel, Marissa Stoker, Isabel Valadez , Mr. Wachowiak, Melanie Walend,  Honorio Yanez  

CLEARVIEW BAND NEWS: 
 

DO YOU HAVE AN INSTRUMENT collecting dust in 

your basement or attic? If so, please consider donating it 

to the Clearview Band program. We are in need of band           

instruments in playing condition, as our band program is 

growing and several students in our community cannot     

afford to rent an instrument. If you have any questions 

or have something to give, please contact Mrs. Smercina 

(the band director) at jenn.smercina@clearviewschools.org.  

                                                                                                         

Marching Band:  The high school band had a successful 

marching season. We are holding firm with 70 marchers this 

fall and looking  forward to another great season! The Clipper 

Marching Band will be performing at all football games as 

well as several area band shows and  parades this fall. Be on 

the lookout for a fundraiser or two this fall as the Marching 

Band begins saving funds for new  raincoats.                                              

Concert Band: Six students participated in PAC-12 Honor 

Band at Fairview HS in February - Clinton Cooper, Angelina 

Flores, Katie Greve, Angela Knick, Rion Starkey, and Isabel 

Valadez Soto.  We graduated 13 seniors last year; two are 

planning on majoring in music-related studies this fall. 

 

 

School Time  

Schedule 

 

Vincent - 8:55 - 3:15   

(Breakfast - 8:25 - 8:50) 

 

Durling - 8:00 - 2:50   

(Breakfast - 7:50 - 8:05) 

 

Clearview - 7:30 - 2:40   

(Breakfast - 7:00 - 7:30)  

mailto:jenn.smercina@clearviewschools.org
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CHS CALENDAR 2016-2017 

AUGUST 
15  Teacher In Service  
16  Teacher In Service 
  Open House (3:30 – 5:00 pm) 
  Freshmen Orientation (3:30 – 4:30 pm) 
17  1st Day of School  

 
SEPTEMBER 
  7  Picture Day       
  9  Jr/Sr Fundraiser begins (ends 9/19) 
10  Fall Festival @ CHS 
  Midview “Parade of Bands” (time TBD) 
14  Red Cross Blood Drive 
15  Conferences (3:00 – 7:00 pm) 
17  Homecoming Dance 
19  Jr/Sr Fundraiser ends 
27    Choir fundraiser (ends 10/4) 
30  Freshmen/Sophomore Apparel Sale             

  (ends 10/17)  

OCTOBER 
  2  Wooley Bear Festival (time TBD) 
  4  Choir Fundraiser ends 
  8  Firelands Band Show (time TBD) 
12  Picture Re-Takes 
17  Freshmen/Sophomore Apparel Sale ends 
25  Halloween Walk @ CHS 

  

NOVEMBER 
  1  Prom “Calendar” Raffle (all month)  
  7  Student Council Food Drive (ends 11/18) 
10  LifeShare Blood Drive 
  NHS Induction Ceremony (7:00 pm) 
17  Conferences (3:00 – 7:00 pm) 
18  Student Council food drive ends 
18 & 19 Fall Play 
24 – 25 Thanksgiving Break 
29   DMS Band Concert 

 
DECEMBER 
1             ASVAB Testing 
    CHS Band Concert 
15  CHS Christmas Choir Concert 
19  Christmas Walk @ CHS 
20  DMS Christmas Choir Concert 
22 – Jan 2 Winter Break 

 

 

 

JANUARY 
5  ASVAB interpretation  
26  Staff Group Picture 
  Senior Panorama 
 

FEBRUARY 
9  Conferences (3:00 – 7:00 pm) 
10 & 11 Winter One Acts 
15  Red Cross Blood Drive 
20  “Pennies for Pasta” fundraiser (ends 3/3) 
25  Solo and Ensemble Contest  
 

MARCH 
  3  “Pennies for Pasta” fundraiser ends 
22 & 23 Talent Show Rehearsal 
25  Clearview’s Got Talent  
31  Europe Trip (return 4/9) 
  Senior/Faculty Challenge 
 

APRIL 
3 – 7 Spring Break 
  9  Europe Trip returns 
12  Easter Walk @ CHS 
20  LifeShare Blood Drive 
21 & 22 Spring Play 
25  Mandatory Senior Class meeting 7:30 am 

27  CHS Band Concert 
28-30 SHFT Trip 
 

MAY 
  2   Honors Banquet (6:00 pm) 
  5  Senior/Faculty Exchange 
  6  Prom (LACENTRE, Westlake) 
  9  DMS Band Concert 
11  CHS Spring Choir Concert 
12  Seniors last day L 
15  DMS Spring Choir Concert 
15 & 16 Senior Exams 
17  Recognition Assembly Practice (9:00 AM) 
  Senior Steak Fry 
  Recognition Assembly (7:00 PM) 
22-24 Exams for grades 9-11 
24  Last Day of School 
  Class of 2017 Graduation 
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Vaccine requirement for  

7th and 12th Grade Entry  
 

The Ohio Department of Health has new immunizations 

required for school attendance. Your child must have 1 

booster dose of the Tetanus vaccine, Tdap, prior to entry 

into the 7th grade.  Under Ohio Revised Code 3317.67, 

the school must have written proof of immunizations on 

file by August 17th. Students without proof are subject 

to exclusion from school.   

 

The newest immunization is for ALL students entering 

12th grade. Students entering 12th grade are required to 

receive a second dose of  meningococcal vaccine unless 

their first dose was received after age 16, in which case 

only one dose is required. Students without proof are 

subject to exclusion from school.   
 

You may obtain this vaccine from your private           

physician or other community providers. The Lorain 

County General Health District offers walk-in clinics 

throughout the county; please visit 

www.loraincountyhealth.com or call for a complete 

schedule of Child Immunization Clinics.   
 

 

Lorain County General Health District 

440-322-6367 

.  

Clearview Athletics... 
Clearview has a great tradition of athletics and has had many 

outstanding team and individual performances. However, there 

is no greater importance than the lifelong lessons and growth 

that our student athletes take from their involvement and        

experiences during their involvement in athletics. Our student 

athletes, coaches, fans, and parents are all a big part of creating 

an environment that enhances these experiences. Therefore, we 

all must do our best to ensure that these opportunities to learn 

and develop are taken seriously. As parents, our role is critical 

to help support the growth of our children. The Positive  

Coaching Alliance does a great job of explaining this important 

task in the article below. 
  

The Second-Goal Parent 

PCA’s mission is to make high school and youth sports a      

Development Zone to develop Better Athletes, Better People.  

Parents have an especially important role to play as a Second-

Goal Parent who helps their child become a Triple-Impact   

Competitor who makes self, teammates and the game better. 

 

A Second-Goal Parent recognizes that there is a Little Picture 

and a Big Picture in youth sports. The Little Picture concerns 

things like whether the child is playing the right position, the 

team is winning, etc. The Big Picture, which often gets drowned 

out by the Little Pictures, is about what the child is learning 

from youth sports. 

 

There are two broad goals in youth sports: striving to win and 

building character so kids develop into successful, contributing 

members of society. As important as winning may seem,      

Second-Goal Parents let coaches and athletes worry about the 

first goal of scoreboard results. Second-Goal Parents have a 

much more important role to play: ensuring their children take 

away from sports lessons that will help them be successful in 

life. That is the Big Picture. 

 

Keeping your focus on the Big Picture is much more vital than 

being an extraneous back-seat coach. The lifelong impact you 

can have – that no one else can in quite the way you can – is 

with the life lessons your child takes away from their sports 

experience. No one can be there for your child in this way better 

than you. No one. 

 

If you embrace your role as a Second-Goal Parent, it will   

transform the way you see youth sports. It will help you seize 

the endless procession of teachable moments that will come 

your way again and again when you are looking for them.   

 

What might have seemed like a disappointing loss or a failure 

by your child becomes an opportunity to reinforce resiliency.    

A tough competition in forbiddingly hot, cold, or nasty weather 

can prompt a conversation with your child about learning to 

enjoy challenges. Whether your child succeeds or fails on the 

playing field, you will be able to use the experiences to     

reinforce the kind of person you want him or her to be. 

A Second-Goal Parent focuses relentlessly on the Big Picture 

– helping their child take away the lessons that will help them 

be successful, contributing members of society. And, in the 

process a Second-Goal Parent is able to better enjoy their 

child’s youth sports experience, which will end all too     

quickly. 

 

Mike Collier 

Clearview Schools Athletic Director 

Mike.Collier@clearviewschools.org 

440-233-6313 

 

 

The Clearview Athletic Booster Club hopes to grow and 

celebrate our Clearview Family in the coming year.   

We look forward to seeing you.   

 

 

Go Clippers! 
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CHS Student Council, Wendy Golski 
 

CHS Student Council had a very active year!  We grew to over 40 

members this year which more than tripled the size from the      

previous year.  Elections were held at the beginning of the year 

and officers included: Kyle Rosser, President; Maiya Lebron,   

Vice President; Jessica Schrenkel, Secretary; and Julian Colbert,   

Treasurer.  We introduced a Twitter account as well as the Remind 

app to communicate electronically with CHS students. Student 

Council held one bake sale during the first parent/teacher            

conferences and later assisted the wrestling team with another    

one. Two successful blood drives not only collected much needed 

blood for our community, but also helped raise $1000 in          

scholarship money, which was presented to Senior and our          

president, Kyle Rosser.  During Homecoming, Student Council 

held Spirit Week, which included hallway decorating as well as 

other competitions.  The sophomore class won the hallway         

decorating contest. Calculated through a point system awarded     

for participation throughout Spirit Week, Student Council       

awarded a new Spirit Trophy to the class with the most school 

spirit. This year sophomores and seniors tied for the most spirited.  

Student Council also helped to organize the first Halloween Walk 

for the community.  We organized hallway decorating to help    

decorate for the walk, and sophomores won the hallway decorating 

contest as well as the Halloween costume contest. In November, 

Student Council organized the annual Thanksgiving Food Drive 

for our families in need in our district. In addition to collecting 

food, monetary donations were also collected. We held a “Count 

Day” in which pennies were collected each period and had to be 

counted by teachers before class could begin. That helped raise  

our money collected so that this year we were able to donate a  

record 43 Thanksgiving meals to families. Later in the year,      

Student Council participated in the Christmas Walk and the      

Easter Walk for the community.  Finally, Student Council         

organized Teacher Appreciation Week activities. A highlight     

was students writing personal notes to their teachers thanking      

them for their efforts in changing their lives.                                                                                             

Mr. Wachowiak and Mrs. Golski, Advisors 
 

Digital Photography I & II Students work can be found: 

https://sites.google.com/a/clearviewschools.org/golski/digital-

photography/student-portfolios 
 

Visual Design I & II Students’ work throughout the year can   

be found: https://sites.google.com/a/clearviewschools.org/golski/

VisualDesign  and their complex animations can be found: https://

sites.google.com/a/clearviewschools.org/golski/VisualDesign/flash

-projects/2016-flash-projects  
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 CBI  

Career Based Intervention is designed to give students 

the opportunity to complete their education while        

exploring the obligations of the world of work. They 

have the ability to earn elective credits for work-based 

learning either paid or unpaid, depending on the grade 

level. During this school year CBI students had the     

opportunity to participate in several activities in addition 

to the daily curriculum. Seniors were able to participate 

in the senior class trip to Gettysburg, Williamsburg, 

Jamestown and Norfolk. For many, this was an            

opportunity that they would otherwise not have.              

In addition to historical sites, they also visited the       

Battleship Wisconsin, enjoyed a visit to Virginia Beach, 

and a dinner cruise. Students participated in the Lorain 

County Metroparks  Holiday Lights at Carlisle again 

this year. The juniors chose to use the theme “Little 

Drummer Boy” and the seniors chose “The Nightmare 

before Christmas.” Students built the scenes, travelled to 

the park to set up the display, and then returned after the 

holiday to tear it down. In December we took a trip to 

Columbus to visit the Statehouse and the Ohio State       

Supreme Court. Students had guided tours drawing      

attention to the art, architecture, and current uses of both 

buildings. They were also met by the current state        

representatives and senator for our district. In addition, 

students worked in job stations outside the school day 

which include fast food  ( Burger King, Arby’s,    

McDonald’s), retail (Conrad’s, Rue 21, Marc’s), Pierre 

Foods, automotive (D&J Automotive) and  pizza (Little 

Caesar’s). Some worked within the school helping 

maintenance while others worked in the high school 

cafeteria. 
 

 

Youth 4 Youth  

 
This year was a great year for Youth 4 Youth. In our 

second year of participating in the Pennies for Pasta   

program we raised $606 for the Leukemia and         

Lymphoma Society.   

Some of the other activities that we participated in this 

year included: Bingo at Amherst Manor, raking leaves 

for community members, Pennies for Pasta, the         

community walks, collecting cardboard for the        

Cleveland Museum of  Natural History, and collecting 

socks for cancer patients at Rainbow Babies. These kids 

reaffirm the job that we do here and are a bright spot for 

the year.  

 

https://sites.google.com/a/clearviewschools.org/golski/digital-photography/student-portfolios
https://sites.google.com/a/clearviewschools.org/golski/digital-photography/student-portfolios
https://sites.google.com/a/clearviewschools.org/golski/VisualDesign
https://sites.google.com/a/clearviewschools.org/golski/VisualDesign
https://sites.google.com/a/clearviewschools.org/golski/VisualDesign/flash-projects/2016-flash-projects
https://sites.google.com/a/clearviewschools.org/golski/VisualDesign/flash-projects/2016-flash-projects
https://sites.google.com/a/clearviewschools.org/golski/VisualDesign/flash-projects/2016-flash-projects
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Thank you to the Durling Community for a           

wonderful first year. I am looking forward to    

working with everyone as I begin my second year 

with Clearview Local Schools.   
      
As always, please call, stop in, or email me with 

any questions or concerns. 

 

Educationally, 

Laura D. Manning 

Principal, Durling Middle School 

 

 

 

 

From the 5th grade team at  

Durling Middle School 
 

Dear Students and Parents, 

Welcome to a new location and chapter of your school 

years, 5th grade at Durling Middle School!  Our team 

has been hard at work to assist you in the adjustments 

and new learning.  A few tips to share!   
 

 Parents – We are available to you in several ways.  

 1. Teacher Email—D.M.S on the Clearview  

     website.     

 2. Communication through the new agendas  

        3. “Remind” notes. Most of us will send home         

            this note where you will download a text  

     number in your cell phone then receive instant       

            reminders.   
 

 Help your child organize their supplies, papers, and 

notebooks for a few weeks into the year to get into 

solid habits.   
 

 Students – Organize, organize, organize!  Before 

you go to bed, look at your agenda for reminders or 

a daily checklist.  Plan to be successful.  
 

Durling Middle School is a great place for all of us! 

Mr. Bray, Mr. Lovell, Mrs. Parker, Mrs. Streator, Mrs. 

Suppa, and Mr. Majoras 

Dear Durling Families, 
 

Back to school is always a busy and exciting time.  

Hopefully, everyone is looking forward to the new 

school year after a fun and relaxing summer. We have 

been very busy at Durling getting the building ready 

and looking at our plans for the upcoming school 

year. 
 

Students should expect to see a few new faces around 

the halls!  Ms. Plechaty will be joining Ms. Meade in 

the main office as our attendance secretary; Ms. Rios 

will be joining our eighth grade team as the              

Intervention Specialist, and Mr. Ritter will be        

teaching Math to our seventh grade students. 
      
We will have our outdoor classroom and greenhouse 

ready to go in the courtyard for lessons during the 

warm days of fall and we will continue our  

partnership with CommonView to provide health and 

wellness educational opportunities for our staff and 

students as well as the Clearview Community. 
 

Beginning the first day of school, our 8th Period class 

will be a building wide “Flex” period. Students will 

work with staff members to receive academic          

intervention in areas where they may need some       

reinforcement such as math help, or additional help 

with reading or writing skills. Students may also use 

this time to work on class projects, participate in      

enrichment activities, study skills, or receive help 

with organization and homework. The “flexibility”   

of this class period will help us meet students            

individual needs to find success in their academics    

as well as other educational activities. 
      
Finally, we are instituting our new Cell Phone/

Electronic Device policy with the beginning of the 

new school year. To summarize the letter which went 

home May 24, 2016 explaining our updated policy…

ALL  devices/phones which are brought to school 

MUST be kept powered off in the student’s locker.  

Violations of this policy will result in the phones/

devices being confiscated and turned into the office.  

The first Offense will allow students to claim their 

phones from the office at the end of the day.             

Subsequent offenses will require parent pick up of   

the device and may result in progressive discipline          

including detention, Tues/Thurs school and  

suspension. 
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5th Grade Reading,  Mrs. Suppa                                                 
There have been many firsts and highlights this year in 5th 

grade!  First, the personalities of these awesome 5th             

graders.  They were polite, smart, respectful, and fun!  We 

received many compliments from workers and chaperones 

when we attended the  Christmas Story House in               

December, as well as Cici’s Pizza employees.  This begins at 

home, so thank you!                                                                                                  

This was also a new year for computer testing for 5th grade 

students.  We worked very hard getting them ready for 6th 

grade with a new test and computer usage!                                                   

“I am always doing that which I cannot do, in order that I 

may learn how to do it”.-Pablo Picasso                                                                  

We are proud to boast that THIS 5th grade class read….

   Books Read:  7, 299!!                                                      

     Words: 196,740,787!!!!!!!! 

“A book is a dream that you hold in your hand.” 
                                         –Neil Gaiman 

SCHOOL FEES 

Durling Middle School fees for the 2016-2017 

school year will be $32. Checks can be payable  

to Durling Middle School. Payments can also be 

made via credit card or cash. Please be advised 

that all fees must be paid in order for your child 

to participate in any extracurricular activities. 
 

5th GRADE AND NEW STUDENT ORIENTATION 
Durling will hold a 5th grade orientation Monday, August 15th, 

3:30-4:00 PM.  Orientation for all other students is Monday, 
August 15th, 3:30-5:00 PM.  There will be a short meeting        

followed by a tour of the building.  This will allow our            

incoming students an opportunity to see the building, which 

should make the transition a little more comfortable. 
 

LOCKERS 

Each student at DMS will have a locker.  It is highly                  

recommended that new students purchase a combination         

lock and practice opening it before the start of the school       

year. The school lockers work the same as combination locks.  
 

Parent Teacher Conferences 
September 15, 2016  3:15 to 7:15 PM 

November 17, 2016  3:15 to 7:15 PM 

February 16, 2016  3:15 to 7:15 PM 

 

Open House   

August 15, 2016     3:30 to 5:00 PM 

DMS Highlights 

DMS  End of Year Highlights 

6th Grade Reading, Mrs. Koehn 
This year in Reading we worked hard on becoming strong 

readers and writers. Our students worked diligently on their 

reading skills, getting sharper with their comprehension skills 

and strategies. We increased our vocabulary by defining and 

learning new words from daily activities, as well as from the 

novels read in class.  This year our students read Shiloh, 

James and the Giant Peach, Tuck Everlasting, Bridge to   

Terabithia and Where the Red Fern Grows. These books were 

enjoyable reads for the students, but I think that Where the 

Red Fern Grows took first place with the sixth graders, as a 

favorite! 

Again, technology took a strong role in their curriculum this 

year by implementing Study Island for several subjects,     

Accelerated Reading and Math and Brain Pop with classroom 

lessons.  Students use the Smart Boards daily, Chrome books 

when writing, and student computers as a resource when 

needed for class. Using technology with lessons build skill, 

interest and enthusiasm for learning. 

Students worked daily to prepare for the sixth grade State test,  

reviewing and implementing materials and skills to master 

their core areas with an abundance of nonfiction. The students 

read about a tigress and her cubs, and then we were able to 

meet one of those very cubs later in the year on our zoo 

fieldtrip! 

For fun this year, we traveled to the Cleveland Zoo where we 

had fun visiting all the animals and the Rainforest!  We     

participated in Field Day and made our own amazingly      

colorful tie dye shirts! 

I am very proud of how hard our students worked throughout 

the year!  It was so great to always see them with a book and 

to be so interested in reading for fun!  As a whole, we also 

became stronger readers and writers. This was a really great 

group of kids that have grown before my eyes and are ready 

for Middle School! Thanks to them, it was another great year. 

in Sixth Grade! 

  7th Grade Reading ~ Mrs. Foster 
   This year in seventh grade reading, the students worked very   

    hard.  We read the books, The Outsiders by S.E. Hinton, A  

    Christmas Carol by Charles Dickens, The Devil’s  

    Arithmetic by Jane Yolen and  Hatchet by Gary Paulsen.     

    While we read The Devil’s Arithmetic, the students            

    researched the Holocaust that occurred in Germany during  

    WWII.  We also discussed gangs and bullying while we read   

    The Outsiders, allowing the students to become aware of   

    the unjust actions and ideals that can exist when in the  

    wrong hands. In turn, the students became more open- 

    minded to the many differences that humans exhibit and  

    hopefully learned to embrace those differences.   

 

      The same  teachers of the seventh grade team tried a new         

    approach to notes and lesson delivery with interactive       

    notebooks.  These notebooks incorporate visual, auditory  

PAGE 8 
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DMS End of Year Highlights (Continued) 2015-2016 

 

 

 

 
 

7th Grade Science, Mrs. Southard 
The 7th grade science students were involved in a variety of lessons 

that helped to tap into  individual skills and strategies to address the   

21st Century learner. To support this, the students were afforded an          

opportunity to participate in The Ohio Energy Project, which granted 

Mrs. Southard’s classroom with $2500 worth of supplies and materials. 

Because of the Ohio Energy Project students were able to become    

energy leaders by applying skills to teach others about energy            

efficiency, help to save money and energy at home and at school,      

understand how to use energy saving devices, make more efficient 

choices, and share energy saving  materials with their families. I am       

so thankful for opportunities like those mentioned above as it is a       

testament to the continued support of others in the education of our 

students. When students take what they learn and share that knowledge 

with others outside of the classroom then the lessons becomes more 

meaningful.  
 

In addition to hands-on related activities, the students were engaged in 

an extensive frog dissection unit. Studies included learning how the 

organism functions, its body processes, and how frogs contribute to      

the ecosystem.  
 

We even extended lessons that incorporated cross-curricular lessons by 

attending programs at the Cleveland Rock Hall of Fame Museum. The 

students were able to learn about how music influences issues that are 

socially and politically related and how  people’s opinions could be 

shaped by musical media. In short, the 7th grade classes were filled 

with a plethora of activities designed to allow the students explore new  

ways of thinking.    
 

8th Grade Social Studies, Mr. Christensen 
The 2015/2016 school year was a great year. This year in social studies 

we did several fantastic projects. The students had several opportunities 

to show their creative sides and express their interests. One of my      

favorite things that we did this year included the black history projects.  

The students had an opportunity during black history month to research 

a notable African American. They were allowed to choose from several 

categories such as entertainers, musicians, activists, educators, etc.  

Their projects included bringing in food, artwork, music, video clips, 

and more. Students presented their research and got the opportunity to 

explain why they chose a particular person. The classes really enjoyed 

the presentations. The Philadelphia trip was a fun and educational way 

to close out the year. Students were able to learn the history of           

Philadelphia while enjoying some fabulous sightseeing. The trip was 

really a great way for students and teachers to bond and get to know 

each other.  Philadelphia is a great city to visit! 
 

8th Grade Reading, Mr. Collier 
Each 8th grader in Mr. Collier’s Reading class completed  

a Passion Project this year. Students researched and developed projects 

in areas they were most passionate about. Projects included creating 
 

music, writing original material, creating apps, video 

games, websites and YouTube channels. Other students 

designed clothing, homes, furniture or uniforms. Some 

students completed artwork, photo portfolios and            

established their own businesses. Some students chose to 

complete service  projects as part of their Passion Projects. 

Ariel Weese & Alicia Burnsworth organized a Stuffed   

Animal Drive before the holidays. They collected over 

700 stuffed animals to deliver to children in hospitals,     

day cares, and animal shelters. Ariel & Alicia held a   

fundraiser this spring. Students donated money to duct 

tape Mr. Majoras to the wall. These two donated the     

proceeds ($100) to the Alzheimer’s Association in Avon. 

Ariannah Christarella and Kaylee Wright volunteered 

weekly at Wesleyan Village Senior Living Home. 

Sierra Hitchens created a Family Cookbook and prepared 

her grandmother’s cheesecake. Robert McCardle did a 

cooking demonstration for the class and made his world 

famous chocolate chip pancakes. Madelyn Mazurek and 

Aurora Glass created a movie trailer titled “Horror 

School” and used students and our school to complete. 

Nelia Holley wrote, produced and starred in her own     

music video.  Sage Swiney and Tahj Alkassem developed a 

gaming app that may be available for download by this 

summer. 

There were many other outstanding, creative projects  

completed this year. Through this assignment, students 

improved research, editing, technology and presentation 

techniques. They were required to plan and develop a plan 

to turn their passion into a career. 
 

      Better Speech and Hearing Month             

The American Speech-Language Hearing Association 

dedicates the month of May to raising communication 

awareness.  On May 17, 2016, Mr. Krase’s classroom at 

Durling Middle School made individual pledges about 

becoming better communicators.  Examples of these 

pledges included, “using acceptable words when speaking 

to adults” and “listening more closely to people when they 

are talking.” The students began by brainstorming ideas 

about what skills it takes to be excellent communicators.  

This activity was a great way for students to reflect about 

their own communication practices.  So let’s celebrate 

communication!  Turn down 

the volume, unplug             

electronic devices, and listen 

and talk with others.                                

Everyone has a story to tell, 

and we all should be heard.  

Thank you Mr. Krase’s class 

for your communicative      

efforts! 

and kinesthetic learning styles. The students enjoyed the new approach 

to learning and were able to file much more knowledge into their         

long-term memories. Interactive notebooking is here to stay in seventh 

grade reading.   
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On April 21st, the 

Second graders 

were given the   

opportunity to visit 

the Bay Village    

Science Center. 

The students     

participated in a hands on presentation about 

different animals that they could see in the 

wild and what the adaptations are to survive 

in the wild. After the presentation the       

students got to go on a hike and identify wild 

animals and their habitats. We had the      

students list 3 different animals they found 

on their hike and what the adaptations were 

to help them survive. After finishing the 

hike the students experienced the             

planetarium. They were introduced to         

objects in the sky during the day, at night, 

and during the different seasons.  The       

students thought the planetarium was        

exciting and they learned a lot! This field 

trip would not have been possible if the        

Vincent PTO would not have allowed us to 

raise money by selling candy bars. So thank 

you to the PTO and all the parents who 

bought and sold candy bars!! 

From the Desk of Mr. Davies, Principal 
 

Welcome back everyone and greetings to our new students and 

families. With a warm and welcoming atmosphere, dedicated         

teachers, and a hodge-podge of cultures representative of our     

community, Vincent Elementary School (VES) is a wonderful place to 

teach and to learn. 

Vincent Elementary is committed to academic excellence. Together 

with our families and the community, the staff and students work 

toward clearly focused educational, personal, and social goals.       

Parents are strongly encouraged to become involved in the school. 

When parents attend school functions, they demonstrate to their 

children that they value school and education. Attending events such 

as Open House, parent/teacher conferences and attending PTO 

meetings are all important ways that parents learn about what’s    

going on at school. 

Volunteering sets an important example for children about shared 

responsibility. There are various opportunities to volunteer, whether 

it is in the classroom, participating in PTO activities, chaperoning field 

trips, serving as a room parent, or assisting in the library. Parents 

learn about these opportunities through classroom newsletters, the 

school website and through the many PTO flyers and notices that are 

sent home, or simply by calling the school office and inquiring. 

The PTO (Parent Teacher Organization) works tirelessly to support 

our school in countless ways, including financial support through 

fundraising, providing enrichment activities such as regular  

assemblies, field trip opportunities, the Fall Fest, and volunteering 

when needed. 

How to get involved in your child’s education at Vincent 

1. Volunteer to be part of the PTO (meetings held monthly). 

2. Ask your child questions about what he/she learned in school that    

    day. (“What did you learn in math today?” or “What stories are  

    you reading in school?”)  

3. Read to your child every day. 

4. Check your child’s backpack daily for letters or flyers about  

     upcoming events.  

5. Call the school or email the principal or teacher if you have any  

     questions or concerns.  

6. Sign up to help at a class event like parties or field trips.  

7. Assist your child with homework assignments by creating a quiet  

     environment to work. 

On behalf of the staff here at Vincent Elementary, we look forward  
to another successful year. Thank you for letting us be a part of your 
child’s educational experience.                                                                                    

Educationally...Wes Davies 

                                          

 

 

 

Students in Mrs. Bevins’ First Grade Class put 

on the surgical masks and gloves to become                                  

gloves to become “Contraction Doctors.”                                                                                                   

Students learned how to change two words into 

one by following the steps of removing certain 

letters and replacing them with the apostrophe.       

Mrs. Bevins is happy to report that no words 

were harmed in this activity and the students 

really enjoyed being Contraction Doctors for 

the day! 



PAGE 11 CLEARVIEW NEWS VOLUME 28 NUMBER 1 

VINCENT ELEMENTARY 
Ms. Leonhardt's class hosted a Read-a-Thon with Mrs. Saunders and Mr. Hogan/Mrs. Urbanskys classes. They had 

one last day to read AR and earn those last crucial points to get to the next big prize! Some kids made it to 100 pts so 

they could earn the limo ride! The students did various thing in order to make those points!  They brought in snacks 

and a stuffed animal reading buddy, read with friends, used different IPad apps that helped read books to them and 

parents came in to read with their child.  In the hallway at Vincent, we tracked the books that the students read. Once 

the students passed a quiz that was in their reading range, they got to come down the hall and post a Post It over their 

name and ring a bell loud and proud!!!!  Great job kids!  GOTTA KEEP READING!!!  

  

 

Vincent Elementary School Beginning of the Year Events 
 

August 16    3:30-5:00 Open House for Grades 1-4 

August 17    First Day of School for Grades 1-4 

August 17    9:00 AM Kindergarten Screening for Students with  

     Last names beginning (A - M)  

August 18    9:00 AM Kindergarten Screening for Students with  

     Last names beginning (N - Z)  

August 19    3:30-5:00 Open House for Kindergarten Only 

August 22    Kindergarten Staggered Start Group A students’ first day 

August 23    Kindergarten Staggered Start Group B students’ first day 

August 24    Kindergarten All Kindergarten  

September 5    Labor Day 

September 7    Picture Day 
 

 

Latchkey 
 

This is a before/after school program that parents 

must pay for on a weekly basis. A child must be 

registered with the latchkey monitor before       

attending.  This service is for  

students in grades K-4. 

 

7:00- 8:25 AM 

3:15-5:30 PM 

 

Who Is My Teacher? 

 Class Lists will be posted on 

 the entrance door at Vincent   

 Elementary on Wednesday,        

 August 10th. 

VINCENT 

CAR RIDER PICK UP 
 

Blue Side (Office side) - You will now PARK your car in 

the parking lot and pick your child up in the cafeteria.  You 

must have a blue pass or you will need to sign your child out.  

You will not be able to line up against the building because 

busses will now be traveling through this route. We need this 

route for busses and also emergency vehicles. 
 

Yellow Side (Fleming Side) - You MUST remain in your car 

and stay in the car line on Fleming Avenue. You cannot get 

out of your car to pick up your child. You must remain in the 

line and show the yellow pass. Please do not make U-turns  

on Fleming Avenue. 
   

Car Rider Passes are for students who are picked up from 

school on a daily basis.  Questions???  Contact our office at 

233-7113. 
 

Car Rider Passes are REQUIRED.  They are 

plastic instead of paper.  You must acquire a 

new pass prior to school starting. 

javascript:void(0)
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Supply lists are available at your  
child’s school, Clearview Schools website 

and also at select Walmart locations. 
 

Please refer all specific questions to your 
child’s school or teacher. 

 
Who’s Afraid of the Big Bad Wolf? 

Mrs. Havens’ class performed the story of the 

Three Little Pigs. Every year she takes a familiar 

story and rewrites the story to suit the taste of 

her students to make it fun and memorable. In 

conducting this activity with her class, the        

students are introduced to a vast amount of new 

vocabulary words. They also learn about the     

settings, scenes, a narrator and do much more 

by participating in this activity. Students from  

other classrooms were invited to the gym to see 

the play. The crowd was not disappointed in the             

performance. Bravo to Mrs. Havens’ young       

actors! 

Kindergarten Screening 

& Start Dates 
   

SCREENING:  Last Names beginning (A-M)  

           August 17, 9:00 AM 
 

              Last Names beginning (N-Z)  

              August 18, 9:00 AM 
 

FIRST DAY STAGGERED START:  

          Group A students’ first day 

          August 22 
 

                          Group B students’ first day 

             August 23 
 

All Kindergarten Students will be together August 

24th during regular school hours. 
  

If you have any questions regarding the process, 

please call our school office at 233-7113. 
 

Children must be 5 years old by 

August 1, 2016 to attend  

Kindergarten.  
 

WELCOME to KINDERGARTEN!! 

COSI ON WHEELS  

  In March, our 3rd and 4th grade    

  students were able to experience  

  a hands on learning session  

  through a program called COSI  

  on Wheels. COSI, which is  

  located in Columbus, Ohio  

  offers this on site field trip for   

  schools that are not able to travel  

  to their museum. Thanks to the  

  Clearview Endowment  

  Foundation rewarding a partial  

  grant and fundraising through  

  PTO, we were able to make this  

  awesome program happen.  

  Students took part in “Its All  

  Chemistry” mystery demonstra- 

  tion where they learned how and  

  why chemical reactions work.  

  Students then moved into hands 

on stations, experiencing first hand different ways to 

create chemistry experiments, including making their 

own slime! This program is an amazing way for     

learners to get up close and enhance their science skills 

in various ways, while collaborating with other          

students. All of our third and fourth graders had a                 

wonderful time!  
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CLEARVIEW  

TRANSPORTATION TO  

PRIVATE and/or CHARTER    

SCHOOLS 
 

Clearview resident students attending 
 

 Arts-Science Academy 

 Lorain Community Academy 
  

Will ride Bus #12 departing from the 

Clearview Bus Garage at 7:45 a.m.  
 

 Summit Academy Middle School 
Will ride Bus #11 departing from the 

Clearview Bus Garage at 7:45 a.m. 
 

 

Clearview resident students attending 

 St. Jude's 
Will ride Bus #5 and will be notified of 

bus schedule prior to start of school. 

 

 

IF YOU DO NOT  

SEE YOUR STOP  

PLEASE CALL THE BUS 

GARAGE  440-233-6084 

TRANSPORTATION SCHEDULE 

FOR VINCENT ELEMENTARY 
 

A.M. VINCENT Bus  #15  
15       Branscum, Clarissa  
 TIME LOCATION  
1 7:45 am LEAVE DURLING MIDDLE  
2 7:46 am CLEARVIEW PARKING LOT   

3        7:48 am      338 N RIDGE RD   

4        7:51 am      CHERRYWOOD DR & COOPER FOSTER PARK RD W   

5        7:52 am      COTTONWOOD DR & COOPER FOSTER PARK RD W   

6        7:54 am      740 COOPER FOSTER PK RD   

7        7:56 am      906 N RIDGE RD W   

8        7:58 am        4850 WASHINGTON AVE - CROSS   

9        8:00 am      QUEEN ANNE AVE & W 45TH PL    

10      8:01 am      4850 QUEEN ANNE AVE  

11      8:05 am      DAYTON AVE & W 36TH ST   

12      8:06 am      W 38TH ST & LEXINGTON AVE   

13      8:07 am      W 37TH ST & LEXINGTON AVE  

14      8:07 am      REID AVE & W 37TH ST   

15      8:09 am        LIVINGSTON AVE & W 37TH ST   

16      8:17 am        VINCENT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (VES)    

 

A.M. VINCENT Bus  #2  

2 Rivera, Betsy  
 TIME LOCATION  
1         7:50 am      LEAVE DURLING MIDDLE 
2         7:52 am      4140 BROADWAY  
3         7:53 am       4530 BROADWAY  
4  7:54 am       4680 BROADWAY 
5         7:55 am       4970 BROADWAY 
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Transportation will be provided for: 
 

All students in kindergarten through 8th grade residing in the 

Clearview District who live one mile or more from the        

building of attendance, including Vincent, and Durling. 
 

Students attending the Lorain County JVS will be transported 

from Clearview High, departing at 6:35 am  and return to 

Clearview High at approximately 2:40 pm. 
 

The pick up points and times printed on this schedule will be in 

effect for the opening of school.  Routes are subject to change 

due to new enrollment or withdrawals of students. Pickup - 

drop off locations may also be changed. 
 

Times listed may vary by ten minutes for approximately two 

weeks after school starts.   
 

Please remember when bad weather occurs the buses will 

leave 5 minutes early.  This also includes the JVS bus.  

Your understanding is appreciated. 
 

Students are not authorized to change buses unless written  

approval from the building principal is obtained by the parent. 
 

If you have concerns or are unsure of your child’s eligibility     

under this policy, can contact the bus garage at 233-6084 

Clearview parents and students: 
 

Busing routes for 2016 - 2017 have been revised 

for the Clearview Local Schools: 
 

Vincent Elementary, Kindergarten - 4th grade 

Durling Middle, 5th grade - 8th grade 
 

To determine your student’s time, place of pickup, 

and bus number,  locate the stop nearest to your     

residence with the pick up time next to it. 
 

Please have your student at the pickup location 5 

minutes before the printed time on the schedule, 

located below and on the next 2 pages. 
 

Permanent places of pickup may change to insure 

the safest and most efficient bus routing of all stu-

dents. 
 

If you have questions, please 

call the Transportation            

Department at 233-6084. 
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FOR VINCENT ELEMENTARY (continued) 
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15   8:07 am  E 48TH ST & OROSZY AVE 

16  8:09 am  CLIFTON AVE & E 45TH ST 

17  8:10 am  4380 CLIFTON AVE 

18  8:11 am  4203 CLIFTON AVE 

19  8:12 am  907 GRACE ST - CROSS 1  

20  8:12 am  RUSSELL AVE & GRACE AVE 

21  8:20 am  VINCENT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL  

 

 

A.M. VINCENT BUS #13 

13 Dembinski, Mary 

 TIME LOCATION 

1  7:55 am  LEAVE DURLING MIDDLE 

2  7:57 am  W 39TH ST & DOLLAR GENERAL 

3  8:00 am  TOLEDO AVE & E 36TH ST 

4  8:02 am  CLIFTON AVE & E 36TH ST 

5  8:02 am  CANTON AVE & E 36TH ST  

6  8:03 am  OMAHA AVE & E 36TH ST 

7  8:05 am  DALLAS AVE & E 36TH ST 

8  8:06 am  ALBANY AVE & E 36TH ST 

9  8:07 am  3856 DUNTON RD 

10  8:08 am  3930 DUNTON RD - CROSS 1 

11  8:09 am  4137 DUNTON RD 

12  8:10 am  DUNTON RD & SQUIRE ST 

13  8:15 am  VINCENT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

    

 

A.M. VINCENT BUS #4 

4       Smith, Kim 

 TIME LOCATION 

1  7:56 am  LEAVE DURLING MIDDLE 

2  7:58 am  2ND NEW HOPE BAPTIST CHURCH 

3  8:01 am  917 DEWITT ST 

4  8:02 am  3923 RUSSELL AVE 

5  8:03 am  CITYVIEW CENTER 

6  8:05 am  39TH ST & DENVER AVE 

7  8:07 am  4006 ELYRIA AVE 

8  8:08 am  CLIFTON AVE & HARRIET ST 

9  8:10 am  SHEFFIELD MEADOW APTS. 

10  8:12 am  BERKSHIRE BLVD & ONEIL BLVD 

11  8:19 am  VINCENT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL  

 
 

 

A.M. VINCENT BUS # 2 (CONTINUED)  

 TIME LOCATION 

6 7:56 am  5064 BROADWAY 

7 7:56 am  5190 BROADWAY  

8  8:03 am  PEARL APARTMENTS 

9  8:08 am  E 37TH ST & PEARL AVE 

10  8:09 am  E 38TH ST & PEARL AVE 

11  8:09 am  E 39TH ST & PEARL AVE 

12  8:10 am  E 40TH ST & PEARL AVE  

13 8:11 am  4070 PEARL AVE 

14 8:12 am  E 41ST ST & PEARL AVE 

15 8:13 am  E 43RD ST & PEARL AVE 

16 8:19 am  VINCENT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (VES)  

 

A.M. VINCENT BUS #10 

10 Roman, Felix 

 TIME LOCATION 

1  7:50 am  LEAVE DURLING MIDDLE 

2  7:53 am  ONEIL BLVD & PINE HOLLOW APT 

3  7:56 am  5445 ELYRIA AVE - FIRST HOUSE 

4  7:57 am  HECOCK AVE & SCHOOL ST 

5  7:58 am  ORCHARD AVE & SCHOOL ST 

6  7:59 am  SCHOOL ST & ROLLING AVE - CROSS 

7  8:00 am  ELFLEDA ST & ROLLING AVE 

8  8:01 am  GLOBE AVE & ELFLEDA ST 

9  8:02 am  1632 ELFEDA ST 

10  8:07 am  4601 CLINTON AVE 

11  8:09 am  5100 CLINTON AVE 

12  8:11 am  GRANT AVE & OAKWOOD AVE 

13  8:11 am  HARRISON AVE & OAKWOOD AVE 

14  8:12 am  CLEVELAND AVE & OAKWOOD AVE 

15  8:13 am  MCKINLEY AVE & OAKWOOD AVE 

16  8:14 am  5370 CLINTON AVE - CROSS 1 

17  8:15 am  ROOSEVELT AVE & OAKWOOD  - CROSS 

18  8:16 am  OAKWOOD AVE & TAFT AVE 

19 8:18 am GROVE AVE & WILSON AVE 

20 8:20 am VINCENT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (VES) 

 

A.M. VINCENT BUS #3 

3 Stanchak, Barb 

 TIME LOCATION 
1  7:52 am  BUS GARAGE 

2  7:54 am  905 N RIDGE RD  

3  7:55 am  751 N RIDGE RD E 

4  7:56 am  733 N RIDGE RD E 

5  7:57 am  203 N RIDGE RD E 

6  7:58 am  4625 BROADWAY 

7  7:59 am  4495 BROADWAY 

8  8:00 am  4155 BROADWAY 

9  8:01 am  516 E 41ST 

10  8:02 am  E 43RD ST & TOLEDO AVE 

11  8:03 am  E 45TH ST & TOLEDO AVE 

12  8:04 am  E 46TH ST & TOLEDO AVE 

13  8:05 am  4870 TOLEDO AVE 

14  8:06 am  FIRST DRIVEWAY ON OROSZY AVE  
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TRANSPORTATION SCHEDULE  

FOR DURLING MIDDLE 

A.M. DURLING BUS #2 

2 Rivera, Betsy 

 TIME LOCATION 

1  7:00 am  LEAVE BUS GARAGE 

2  7:06 am  4390 LAUREL RD 

3  7:14 am  CLEARVIEW HIGH SCHOOL (CHS) 

4  7:26 am  1ST DRIVEWAY ON E 39TH ST 

5  7:27 am  CLIFTON AVE & E 39TH ST 

6  7:28 am  CLIFTONAVE & DEWITT ST 

7  7:30 am  CLIFTON AVE & HARRIETT ST 

8  7:31 am  ELYRIA AVE & GRACE ST - CROSS 1 

9  7:32 am  4223 ELYRIA AVE - CROSS 

10  7:34 am  SHEFFIELD MEADOWS 

11  7:36 am  BERKSHIRE APARTMENTS 

12  7:38 am  GLEN OAKS BLVD & O’NEIL BLVD 

13  7:42 am  DURLING MIDDLE SCHOOL (DMS)  

 

A.M. DURLING BUS #3 

3  Stanchak, Barb 

 TIME LOCATION 

1  7:08 am  LEAVE BUS GARAGE 

2  7:16 am  GROVE AVE & WILSON AVE 

3  7:17 am  RIDGELAND ST & MAYFIELD ST 

4  7:20 am  HARRISON AVE & OAKWOOD AVE 

5  7:21 am  CLEVELAND AVE & OAKWOOD AVE 

6  7:22 am  MCKINLEY AVE & OAKWOOD AVE 

7  7:23 am  TAFT AVE & OAKWOOD AVE 

8  7:27 am  SCHOOL ST & HECOCK AVE 

9  7:28 am  ORCHARD AVE & SCHOOL ST 

10  7:29 am  ELFLEDA ST & ROLLING AVE 

11 7:31 am ELFLEDA ST & GLOBE AVE 

12 7:32 am ELFLEDA ST & ORCHARD AVE 

13 7:33 am ELFLEDA ST & HECOCK AVE. 

14 7:35 am N RIDGE RD 3 & CAREK CT 

15 7:36 am  905 N. RIDGE RD E 

16  7:36 am  DURLING MIDDLE SCHOOL (DMS) 

 

A.M. DURLING BUS #4 

4     Smith, Kim 

 TIME LOCATION 

1  7:10 am  LEAVE BUS GARAGE 

2  7:18 am  MAYFIELD ST & RIDGEWOOD ST  

3  7:19 am  MAYFIELD ST & VINCENT AVE  

4  7:20 am  FLEMING AVE & MAYFIELD ST 

5  7:21 am  FRANKFURT ST & LIBERTY AVE  

6  7:22 am  BOND AVE & MAYFIELD ST  

7  7:24 am  5377 BOND AVE  

8  7:26 am  3215 NORTH RIDGE RD  

9  7:30 am  VINCENT SCHOOL - IN FRONT OF SCHOOL  

10 7:38 am DURING MIDDLE SCHOOL (DMS) 
 

A.M. DURLING BUS #10 

10 Roman, Felix 

 TIME LOCATION 

1  7:12 am  LEAVE BUS GARAGE 

2  7:19 am  E 43RD & PEARL AVE - CROSS 

3  7:21 am  PEARL AVE & E 41ST ST - CROSS 

4  7:22 am  PEARL APARTMENTS 

5  7:23 am  E 40TH ST & PEARL AVE - CROSS 

6  7:24 am  E 39TH ST & PEARL AVE - CROSS 

7  7:25 am  E 38TH ST & PEARL AVE - CROSS 

8  7:26 am  E 37TH ST & PEARL AVE - CROSS 

9  7:33 am  DURLING MIDDLE SCHOOL (DMS) 

 

 

A.M. DURLING BUS #13 

13 Dembinski, Mary 

 TIME LOCATION 

1  7:13 am  LEAVE BUS GARAGE 

2  7:16 am  DENVER AVE & E 36TH ST 

3  7:17 am  TOLEDO AVE & E 36TH ST 

4  7:19 am  CLIFTON AVE & E 36TH ST 

5  7:20 am  CANTON AVE & E 36TH ST 

6  7:21 am  OMAHA AVE & E 36TH ST 

7  7:22 am  DALLAS AVE & E 36TH ST 

8  7:23 am  ALBANY AVE & E 36TH ST 

9  7:24 am  3856 DUNTON RD 

10  7:25 am  3946 DUNTON RD 

11  7:26 am  4110 DUNTON RD 

12 7:27 am  4851 ELYRIA AVE 

13  7:28 am  4671 ELYRIA AVE - CROSS 

14  7:29 am  4976 ELYRIA AVE 

15  7:29 am  5001 ELYRIA AVE - CROSS 

16  7:30 am  5070 ELYRIA AVE 

17  7:31 am  5196 ELYRIA AVE 

18  7:35 am  DURLING MIDDLE SCHOOL (DMS) 

 

 
A.M. DURLING BUS #15 

15 Branscum, Clarissa 

 TIME LOCATION 
1  7:15 am  LEAVE BUS GARAGE 

2  7:18 am  COOPER FOSTER PK RD W & COTTONWOOD  

3  7:19 am  5869 WHISPERING PINES PLACE 

4  7:20 am  740 COOPER FOSTER PARK RD 

5  7:20 am  CLEMENT DR & COOPER FOSTER PK RD W 

6  7:23 am  4820 WASHINGTON AVE - CROSS 

7  7:25 am  QUEEN ANNE AVE & W 45TH PL 

8  7:28 am  DAYTON AVE & W 36TH ST 

9  7:29 am  W 38TH ST & DAYTON AVE 

10  7:30 am  W 37TH ST & LEXINGTON AVE 

11  7:31 am  219 W 38TH ST 

12 7:32 am  LIVINGSTON AVE & W 37TH ST 

13  7:35 am  CLIFTON AVE & E 45TH ST 

14 7:38 am  DURLING MIDDLE SCHOOL (DMS) 

 

 



NON-PROFIT Organization 

U.S. Postage 

PAID 

Permit No. 179 

Amherst, OH 

CAR RT-SORT 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

Superintendent’s Office…………...233-5412 

High School ……...……………….233-6313 

 Durling School…………..………..233-6869 

Vincent ……….…………………..233-7113 

Bus Garage …………………..…...233-6084 

 www.clearviewschools.org 

CLEARVIEW COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 

COMMITTED TO EXCELLENCE 

CLEARVIEW LOCAL SCHOOLS NEWSLETTER TO CITIZENS 

Information About Students, School and Community 

 

SCHOOL STARTS! 
 

ALL KINDERGARTEN  First Day 

August 24th 

 

Grades 1-12 First Day 

August 17th  


